
                                                   Norman McCumiskey, DFC Program Coordinator
Colleen Banik, DFC Program Assistant


COALITION MEETING
July 11, 2018


Members Present:   Hillary Anderson, Harmony Ayers-Friedlander, Colleen Banik, Jim Bassage, Jerry Bennett, Krystle Blencowe, Bill Caudill, Cheryl Crocker, Mike Foster, Matt Jones, Kyle King, Hilda Lando, Norm McCumiskey, Rick McInroy, Bill Boland, Phil Ginter
Introductions:  
Norm McCumiskey welcomed all members and Colleen Banik introduce Phil Ginter of Health Link NY.   Hilda Lando introduce Bill Boland, Mayor of the City of Corning.  

1. May Meeting Update:

Acceptance of the May 11, 2018 minutes was made following a motion made by Hilda Lando and seconded by Hillary Anderson.
2. Recognition:

Recognition was tabled until a future meeting due to honorees not being able to be present.  Arrangements will be made to honor them in person.

3. CIA’s/BIO’s & Photo Consent:
Colleen Banik reminded Coalition members to complete and return their updated, Community Involvement Agreements, Biographies and Media/Photo Consent Release forms before the start of the new grant cycle on September 30, 2018.
4. Adult Perception Survey:

Jim Bassage reported that the Adult Perception Survey has been completed and will be available online beginning the week of July 16, 2018 and will remain open through the 3rd week of August unless we have not met our goal of 250 surveys completed.  Approximately 200 paper surveys have been printed and will be distributed through the county including libraries and other services groups.  

Jerry Bennett suggested that we conduct community focus groups and request data from other surveys also being circulated.

Action Item:  Colleen Banik will circulate the Survey Monkey link to the Adult Perception Survey once received from Hillary Anderson to the Coalition email distribution list with the request for each member to then redistribute to their list serves and anyone who they feel would be appropriate.

5. Sustainability Plan:

Jim Bassage reported on the need to re-visit our Sustainability Plan and his discussion with Jack Wheeler and Hank Chapman for sustainability funding.  These discussions and a process is underway.  Also, in process is the scheduling of a time to visit the Steuben County Legislature through Hank Chapman again and let them know where we are going and the potential need for funding.  Hilda Lando suggested that this be done at a Chairman’s meeting of the Legislature.  

Request was made to all Coalition members to let us know if they have an affiliation with any service groups such as Kiwanis, Rotary, etc. that they may be able to assist us in getting an invitation to present to their groups relative to the Coalition and what we are doing.

6. PNA Survey Follow-Up Meetings:

Jim Bassage reported that through discussion with our Evaluator, we will be scheduling follow-up meetings with the School Districts now that the districts have had a chance to review the results of their school data.  Discussion was held that we need Coalition members to agree to be present at these meetings to discuss the needs and concerns in their own community.  Three districts have been identified to begin with – Canisteo, Avoca & Wayland-Cohocton.  Rick McInroy has agreed to go to Canisteo, Lisa Oliver has agreed to go to Avoca and we are working on Wayland-Cohocton.  Original presentations to the school districts was held April through May of this year.

Hilda Lando agreed to participate in the Corning-Painted Post School district meeting and would also like this to be presented to the School Board.  

7. Other:

Hilda Lando and Cheryl Crocker reported on the movement to “Raise The Age” of Juvenile Delinquency not only in Steuben County but across the country.  

There was significant discussion relative to the lack of media cooperation with our request for publications.  A suggestion was made to have an updated media communications plan and to utilize Mary Perham in our efforts.


Phil Ginter provided copies of data for the Southern Tier relative to the use and abuse of opioids.

Colleen Banik reported that we were awarded The Triangle Fund Grant for the 2018-2019 year in the amount of $2,500.00 for our Youth Engagement projects.

Phil Ginter also indicated that Health Link NY would possibly be able to provide funding for opioid use among young athletes due to sports injuries and misuse.  Hillary Anderson indicated that they would be able to provide materials and support for these activities.

Norm McCumiskey and Kyle King reported on the efforts to obtain Bookmarkers and Magnets indicating the current listing of Medication Drop Boxes in Steuben County.

Norm McCumiskey reported that the 2018 DITEP Training program took place on July 9th and 10th at the Steuben County Sheriff’s Building.  Norm provided a brief overview of the DITEP program.

8. [bookmark: _GoBack]Task Force Break Out Sessions on Underage Drinking & Marijuana`

The regular Coalition meeting adjourned and broke out into individual sessions for the Marijuana Task Force and the Underage Drinking Task Force.


Next Coalition meeting date:
Wednesday September 12, 2018 @ 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Steuben County Public Safety Building
8 East Morris Street Bath, New York 14810 * 607-776-6441 ext. 208 or 202
                                                                      nmccumiskey@dor.org or cbanik@dor.org	Page 1
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